
 
 

Paul: "I planted, Apollos watered, but God gave the growth. So, neither he who plants 
nor he who waters is anything, but only God who gives the growth." 1 Cor 3:6-7 

 
Dear Friends, September 2023 

 
The last few months have been full of routine: Bible studies, mentoring and discipling, 

counseling, reading and learning, worshiping with our church, coaching, training coaches... We 

are seeking to grow and to be faithful, knowing that as Paul said, it is God who gives the growth, 

both in our lives and in the lives of those we invest in. 

 
Summer soccer camps took place in many countries: Belgium, Croatia, Serbia, Albania, 

England, Scotland, Northern Ireland, Czech Republic, Holland, Hungary, Slovenia and 

Poland. Some had 15 kids attending while others had up to 200. Please pray that the gospel 

seeds that were planted will yield fruit. 

 
We had visits from our daughters this summer and greatly enjoyed our times 

together. Kelly is a mid-shift ER nurse at two different hospitals in the Dayton 

area, serving adults and children. Katie (in Minneapolis) cares for adults with 

disabilities and is taking classes toward her masters in Early Childhood 

Development/Psychology. Anna (also near Dayton) works at a fire 

department and is in paramedic school. Each one of them is a gift; they love 

and serve others in their unique ways and we're so thankful to be their 

parents. 

 
In mid-October Goran will be taking an extended trip to Europe to visit Ambassadors leaders and 

ministries in several countries. Please pray for him as he makes plans, buys tickets, and 

schedules meetings and travel. 

 
We appreciate your support and prayers for us more than you know. Please 

pray for wisdom, growth in Christlikeness and increasing love for God and 

others. Thank you! 

We thank God for you! 

 
In the love of Christ, 

Goran and Beth



 


